
THE WEST COAST REGIONAL COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD ON THE 13th MARCH 2007, 

AT THE OFFICES OF THE WEST COAST REGIONAL COUNCIL, 388 MAIN SOUTH ROAD, GREYMOUTH, COMMENCING AT 11.30 A.M.
PRESENT:


J. Clayton (Chairman), B. Chinn, D. Shannahan, D. Davidson, P. Ewen, R. Scarlett


IN ATTENDANCE:

C. Ingle (Chief Executive Officer), S. Moran (Planning and Environmental Manager), A. Macalister (Vector Programme Manager), T Jellyman (Minutes Clerk), The Media.

1.
APOLOGIES:
There were no apologies.

2.
PUBLIC FORUM (if required)
3. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES 

Moved (Ewen / Shannahan) that the minutes of the Council Meeting 13 February 2007 be confirmed as correct.

Carried



Matters arising


There were no matters arising.

4. REPORTS:   

4.1 PLANNING AND ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGER’S REPORT ON ENGINEERING OPERATIONS

S. Moran spoke to this report noting that the Kiwi, Blackball and Inchbonnie Quarries have been visited to work through reducing some of the issues at these quarries, blasting will be taking place at these quarries to reduce some of the health and safety issues in the Inchbonnie Quarry especially.  

Other Works:  1200 tonnes of heavy rock and 300 tonnes of rubble has been placed in the Cobden Quarry floor.  

The Infrastructural Asset Register has been updated, this will be peer reviewed shortly.

There was discussion regarding the drilling rig.  Cr Shannahan queried whether it will be replaced or not, S. Moran said that it would need to be considered by Council sometime in the future.

Moved (Davidson / Chinn) that this report be received.
Carried

4.2 VECTOR PROGRAMME MANAGER’S REPORT

A. Macalister reported that in the last month the Inangahua aerial operation has been completed.  This covered both sides of the valley, it was the first time two pre-feeds were carried out on the West Coast and a good result is expected.  

There are still some failures in the ground control programme, none of these are major but one is the result of a contractor failing twice.  Compared to this time last year the programme is going very well.  

The ground control market has been pre-qualified for the 2007 / 2008 year.  Eleven contractors are in the market, this is a continuation of what was put in place last year.

A presentation to the Grey District Council was made yesterday to provide them with an update of the programme, this was generally well received.

Cr Scarlett asked if there is any scientific research to indicate what kind of kill you get if you pre-feed, A. Macalister confirmed that there is and it is both beneficial and cost effective. 

General discussion took place regarding trend monitoring, A. Macalister explained this process to Councillors expressing that trend monitoring assists with good planning, helps to make good decisions, gives an indication of possum numbers and also which year is the best to carry out an aerial operation.

Moved (Ewen / Chinn) that this report be received.

Carried
4.3 CORPORATE SERVICE MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT

R. Mallinson spoke to this report indicating that this month’s report is brief due to a significant amount of his time taken up with preparing the budget estimates for the 2007/08 Annual Plan.  A workshop with Councillors and management will be held on the 21st of March.  He also reported that the second rate installment has been mailed out. 

R. Mallinson also reported that the Council’s cash position is healthier now that this time last year.

Cr Ewen asked what return Council is getting on its investment income and queried as to whether Council should once again look at CPI.  General discussion around this topic took place and it was agreed to discuss this further at the budget workshop on the 21st of March.

Moved (Ewen / Scarlett) that this report be received.

Carried

5. CHIEF EXECUTIVES REPORT

C. Ingle spoke of the various meetings he had attended including the Varroa Agency Beekeeper Consultation Meeting on the 21st of February.  C. Ingle stated that now that Varroa has become established in the top of the South Island the question arises as to whether the Varroa Agency Board needs to continue.  As the Greymouth meeting was the first in a series of meetings, C. Ingle will follow up on other areas to seek their opinion regarding this matter and feedback to Councillors at the Budget Meeting.

The implementation of the Animal Health Board’s Vector Net GIS system was discussed at the meeting attended by the AHB, C. Ingle reported that this has been a difficult process and is a work in progress.  

C. Ingle reported that following a meeting with MCDEM good progress is being made in the area of civil defence emergency management; staff training in this area will take place next week. He also met with the Minister of Civil Defence as this meeting.  

The Chief Executive’s Environmental Forum in Wellington was also attended in early March; the discussion paper regarding the Flood Management Protocol was discussed at this meeting.  C. Ingle reported that the Government is concerned regarding the level of funding required for this and the need to fund less well-resourced areas.  Didymo was also discussed at this meeting, there is a move to move this issue from Biosecurity NZ to Regional Councils to manage.

Rating Enquiry: A meeting will be held in Christchurch on the 22nd of March of the Rating Enquiry Commissioners, management has been busy preparing a submission regarding this matter focussing on issues that this region has compared to other regions, for example we don’t have more diverse funding streams or a Port Company as most other regions have to supplement their general rate take.

Moved (Scarlett / Davidson) that this report be received.



Carried 

     6.
CHAIRMANS REPORT (VERBAL)

Cr Clayton reported that he attended a RAHC meeting on the 14th of February.  He also attended the Greymouth A&P Show and spent time with the RAHC tent at the show.  He reported that this was a good opportunity for RAHC and the Animal Health Board to mix with lifestyle block holders.

Cr Clayton also attended a Civil Defence meeting in Christchurch and met with the Minister of Civil Defence, the opportunity to lobby for funding at this meeting was taken.  Discussion around lower level local events was discussed at this meeting, Cr Clayton reinforced the need for councils to cope well individually with these events.  

The Mayors and Chairs meeting was attended on the 6th of March, Cr Clayton spoke  of the need for consistency from all areas.
 Moved (Clayton / Scarlett) that this verbal report be received.



Carried 

6.1 LATE ITEM:

REVIEW OF THE OPERATIONS OF THE WEST COAST DEVELOPMENT TRUST

C. Ingle tabled a report of the Review of the Operations of The West Coast Development Trust, he outlined the review provided by Treasury.  He advised that Grey District Council and Westland District Council have all agreed to the recommendations. 

Moved (Scarlett / Ewen) that this report be received.



Carried 

7 GENERAL BUSINESS

There was no general business.  
The meeting closed at 12.15 p.m.
………………………………………………

Chairman

………………………………………………

Date
Resource Management Committee Meeting
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